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Mission Statement: The staff of Kirkbride Elementary School is committed to fostering
positive, supportive relationships between students, parents and school personnel.

Principal’s Message:

Welcome back to all of our new and returning students and their families! The staff at
Kirkbride are very excited about the new school year.

Our start-up was not without challenges, but we have finally moved into our classes for the
year. Today, the students have been placed in their classrooms with their new teachers. We
are dealing with some staffing issues, and there are still a couple of classes in need of
permanent teachers. All of the classes were carefully created, so that the needs of your
children are met and optimal learning can occur. We ask that parents help us make this
transition as smooth as possible by keeping a positive attitude and promoting a sense of
enthusiasm for the upcoming year. We are mirrors to the children and they are very
receptive to our feelings. Thank you for your cooperation.

| would like to introduce you to our new staff members:
Ms. M. Panah
Ms. Y. Govorchin
Mr. M. Cater
Mrs. S. Dhaliwal
. Yaniv - Integration Support Teacher
. Duncan - Integration Support Teacher
. Mehta
. Beauchesne - ABA Worker
. Morrison - Childcare Worker

all know, open, honest dialogue and communication is essential to successful and
positive school climate. | will make every attempt to be available to hear your thoughts,
concerns and suggestions. Rumors and assumptions do not foster a community of good will,
therefore please feel free to contact us directly rather than picking up messages second
hand.
| look forward to meeting you at the Meet the Teacher evening on September 28, beginning
at 6 pm, and speaking with each of you throughout the year. Your voice is important. If you
are new to our school community or if you haven't had the opportunity to become too
involved, please consider joining the PAC - Parent Advisory Council. A strong, active PAC is
an important part of a successful learning community. They are instrumental in fund
raising, bringing awareness of parent/community issues to the school, as well as helping set
direction and giving valuable input for our School Growth Plan and its goals.



http://www.surreyschools.ca/schools/kirkbride

Class Organization
On the first day of school, Dr. Tinney, Superintendent of schools sent a letter home outlining
that school start up is a little more complex this year. | thank you for your patience and
understanding as this process unfolded. Teachers worked very hard on classroom
organizations. The placement of students was determined through school-based professional
decisions. The teachers at Kirkbride work carefully and collaboratively to determine the
most suitable placement for your child based on the following criteria:
*Ministry & District Policy
eTeacher & School-Based Team recommendations
«Student intellectual, social and emotional development
eLearning styles and strengths of students
*Degree of independence
eIntegration of students with special needs
«Social compatibility
*Gender balance
«Class and group dynamics
Because of the effort and collaboration that teachers put into class organization, students
were placed in their permanent classrooms at the end of this week. During the transitional
time, teachers are working closely with one another, doing assessments and providing many
appropriate and valuable learning opportunities for the students.

Staff List for 2017-2018

Grade 7 Mr. M. Cater
Grade 7 Ms. S. Sahota
Grade 6/7 Mrs. P. Randhawa
Grade 6 Mr. M. Armstrong
Grade 5/6 T.B.D.

Grade 5 Ms. S. Fedder
Grade 5 Mr. D. Chan
Grade 4/5 Mr. D. Athwal
Grade 4 Mr. D. Bauman
Grade 3 Ms. K. Greschner
Grade 3 Ms. A. Miller
Grade 2/3 Ms. D. Gill

Grade 2 Mrs. L. Chandler
Grade 2 Mrs. S. Dhaliwal
Grade 1/2 Ms. Y. Govorchin
Grade 1 Ms. M. Panah

K/1 Mrs. R. Stovern/J.Roberts
K Ms. C. Runa

K Mrs. G. Spencer

Social Development: Mr. T. Johal and

Ms. C. Morrison

LST: Mr. C. Bentley, Mrs. N. Sandhawalia,
Mr. J. Copley, and Ms. C. McGuire

EA and ABA SW: Ms. W. Stevenson, Ms. J.
Morrison, Ms. J. Chawla, Ms. S. Lewis, Ms.
T. Friesen, Ms. J. Motz, Ms. S. Dhillon, Ms.
H. Higgs, Ms. A. Himmelright, Ms. T. Wurtz,
Ms. M. Lal, Ms. R. Beauchesne, and Mr. H.
Mehta

Counsellor: Ms. K. Sinclair

Early Literary Teacher: Ms. L. Crawford
Music: Mr. R. Sheffield

Library: Ms. J. Roberts

French: Ms. N. Sy

Office Clerks: Ms. N. Machado, Ms. A.
Negraeff

Aboriginal Child Care Worker: Mr. P.
Williams

Childcare Worker: Ms. J. Holzbecher
School Lunch Program: Ms. J. Ma

Band Teacher: Mr. C. Robinson
Supervisory Aides: Ms. B. Hale, Ms. S.
Atkar, Ms. M. Keber, Ms. D. Mann, Ms. R.
Kumra




Upcoming Events

Monday, September 26 Non-Instructional Day #1 (Classes Not in Session)
Thursday, September 28 Meet the Teacher - 6:00 to 7:00 pm

Friday, September 29 Orange Shirt Day

Friday, September 29 Terry Fox Run - 1:00 pm

Orange Shirt Day

Orange Shirt day is held annually around the 30t of September.

As this is a Saturday, our school will be recognizing orange shirt

day on Friday, October 29th, 2017. Orange Shirt Day is a legacy

of the St. Joseph Mission (SJM) residential school

commemoration event held in Williams Lake, BC, Canada, in

the spring of 2013. It grew out of Phyllis' story of having her

shiny new orange shirt taken away on her first day of school at

the Mission, and it has become an opportunity to keep the

discussion on all aspects of residential schools happening

annually. Orange Shirt Day is also an opportunity for First

Nations, local governments, schools and communities to come

together in the spirit of reconciliation and hope for generations

of children to come. Our school will be encouraging everyone to wear orange on the 29th.
We will be selling orange t-shirts for a cost of $6. Order forms were sent home this week.
Please contact the office for more information.

Terry Fox Run
Our annual Terry Fox Run will be held on Friday, September 29 at
1:00 p.m. We will need parent volunteers to help direct students
and supervise the intersections. If you are able to help, please leave
your name and number at the school office.
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Consent Package
At the beginning of each year, there are a number of forms to fill out. This year, in order to
reduce the number of times we ask you to respond, we are summarizing as much
information as possible into one document. This will include Student Verification
information, media consent, technology usage at school, going home for lunch and more.
Please watch for this package soon and return it to school as soon as possible.

Medical Alerts
At the beginning of each year parents are responsible for notifying the school
and/or updating the medical alert forms of any life threatening condition their
child has (for example: severe allergies particularly to bee stings, and nuts,
asthma and diabetes, etc.) These forms are available in the office; they need
to be updated annually. Please inform the office of these concerns as soon as
possible.

Meet the Teacher
We are hosting our Open House on Thursday, September 26", from 6:00 to
7:00 pm. The Open House is an opportunity for family members to come into
the school, see your child’s classroom and meet the teacher. Just a reminder,
this is not an interview or reporting opportunity.




Student Planners (Agendas)
| Next week, students from grade 1-7 will be getting student planners. The
planners contain important information about school and district policy. We
encourage you to read over this information with your child(ren). Please send
$2.00 for the cost of the planner. Thank you.

Scent Aware
We would like to encourage all students and visitors of Kirkbride Elementary to
refrain from wearing scented products to school as we have students and staff
members with sensitivities and allergies to these products.

Allergy Aware
Several Kirkbride students have severe anaphylactic reactions to peanuts, nuts
and their by-products. Please refrain from sending foods to school that contain
peanuts, nuts and/or their by-products. Thank you for your continued
understanding and cooperation as we endeavor to make our school a safe
environment for all students. Please inform the school immediately if your child
has a severe life-threatening allergy.

School Visitors
All visitors, including parents, to the school or school grounds during the day
must report and sign in at the office and receive a visitor’s badge. This helps
ensure student safety. If you are bringing your child lunch, please leave it at
the table by the main entrance labeled with your child’s name and division.
Please do not bring lunches directly to the classrooms.
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Keeping Our Community Safe
We are all responsible for keeping our community safe. Sometimes our school grounds are
used by community members that do not respect that children play here each day. If you
notice any suspicious activity it is recommended that you call the RCMP non-emergency
number at (604) 599-0502 or 911 for emergency situations. Thank you for your help in
keeping our area safe for our students.

Dress for the Weather
We live in a beautiful part of the world. One of the thing that contributes to it’s beauty is
the high amounts of rain we get, especially in the fall and winter. As the summer comes to a
close and the weather starts to change, please make sure your child is dressed for the
weather, as they will be going outside. You may want to leave a change of clothes, shoes
and/or socks at school for those particularly wet days.

Bell Schedule

Supervision of Students begins  8:25 am

First Bell 8:35 am

Classes begin 8:40 am

Recess 10:20 - 10:35 am

Lunch (eating) 11:45 - 12:00 pm

Lunch (playtime) 12:00 - 12:30 pm

Afternoon Instruction 12:30 - 2:30 pm

Dismissal* 2:30 pm
Supervision of Students ends 2:45 pm




Optional Student Accident Insurance
Did you know that the Surrey School District does not insure expenses for student injuries
that happen on school grounds or during school activities? You are responsible for these
expenses as a parent or guardian.

Your DPAC and the School District provides the opportunity to voluntarily purchase private
accident insurance through the Kids Plus™ Accident Insurance program underwritten by
Industrial Alliance Insurance and Financial Services Ltd.

Plan features:
Provides coverage 365 days a year, 24 hours a day, in or out of school.
Covers expenses that are limited or not insured under MSP, private or group
insurance plans; for example, private tutors, lump sum payment for fractures and
dislocations, counselling and much more.
Covers injury related Dental (including future expenses).
Covers injury related Eyeglasses (repair or replace).
Low annual premiums from $14.50 per student for the Basic Plan
(discounts available for families with 3 or more children).

For more information, or to apply on-line, visit: www.kidsplus.ca.
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Additions
2017/2018 School Calendar
Class Organization
Combined classes
Allergy-Aware schools



http://www.kidsplus.c/
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2017/2018 CALENDAR

Tuesday September 5

Monday September 25
Thursday September 28
Friday September 29

First Day of School 10:00 — 11:00 am
Non-Instructional Day #1 (Classes Not in Session)
Meet the Teacher

Terry Fox Run

Monday October 9
Friday October 20
Wednesday October 25
Tuesday October 31

Thanksgiving — NO SCHOOL

Non-Instructional Day #2 (Classes Not in Session)
Individual Photo Day
Costume Parade and Pumpkin Run

Friday November 3
Thursday November 9
Friday November 10
Monday November 13

Non-Instructional Day #3 — (Classes Not in Session)
Remembrance Day Assembly 10:45 am
Non-Instructional Day #4 (Classes Not in Session)
Remembrance Day Holiday — NO SCHOOL

Tuesday December 12
Friday December 15
Tuesday December 19
Friday December 22

December 25 to January 5

Christmas Concert

Term #1 Report Card Sent Home

Early Dismissal 1:30 pm

Last Day of School before Christmas Break
SCHOOL IS CLOSED FOR CHRISTMAS BREAK

Monday January 8
Thursday January 18
Friday January 26

First Day Back To School after Christmas Break
Early Dismissal 1:30 pm
Beach Day

Monday February 12
Friday February 16

Family Day — NO SCHOOL
Non-Instructional Day #5 (Classes not in Session)

Tuesday March 6
Friday March 16
March 19-March 30

Term #2 Report Cards Sent Home
Last Day Before Spring Break
SCHOOL IS CLOSED FOR SPRING BREAK

Monday April 2
Tuesday April 3
Friday April 20
Thursday April 26
Friday April 27

Easter Monday — NO SCHOOL

School Reopens

Earth Day

Student Led Conferences — Early Dismissals at 1:30
Daffodil Run

Friday May 4
Monday May 21
Monday May 28

Non-Instructional Day #6 (Classes Not in Session)
Victoria Day — NO SCHOOL
Non-Instructional Day #7 (Classes Not in Session)

Friday June 22
Wednesday June 27
Thursday June 28
Thursday June 28
Thursday June 28

Sports Day

Awards Assembly — 1:00 pm

Grade 7 Farewell Assembly — 9:15 am

Term #3 Report Cards Sent Home

Final Day for Students — Early Dismissal at 1:30 pm




As students settle into their new classrooms, we are
often asked how decisions are made regarding the
organization of classes.

Placement of students is determined by the following
criteria:

m  student intellectual, social and emotional
development

learning styles and strengths of students
degree of independence in student work habits
integration of students with special needs

separating students who do not work well
together

®  maintaining appropriate teacher-student ratios

As much as is possible, attempts are made to have
balanced class sizes. The composition of students in
a particular class as determined by these criteria may
provide compelling reasons for having one class
smaller and another larger.

Some small groups are deliberately kept together if
they form a unique group for instructional purposes,
as in the case of ESL students. Gender and social
compatibility are also considered. We try to ensure
that there are close to an equal number of boys and
girls and that some who are positive leaders are
included in each class.

We take pride in the diversity of students enrolled in
our public schools. Therefore, children who exhibit
learning disabilities, as well as others with vision or
hearing disadvantages are included and considered
in the organizational plan. While participating in
regular classrooms, these children receive additional
support and assistance in their learning programs
from specialist teachers in regular classrooms and
resource rooms. These students may also receive
assistance from trained teacher assistants and/or a
helping teacher.

The placement of students must be determined
through school-based professional evaluations.
Teachers have knowledge of the academic needs of
children and therefore can best determine where
individual children should be placed.

Parents are often able to provide the school with

important information that can assist in the
placement of students. Parents should advise the
school of personal, educational or social informa-

tion which could affect a child’s placement. How-
ever, a request for a specific teacher or class is not
appropriate.

After discussion with staff members and admini-
stration, some initial decisions regarding student
placements are made in June. These early place-
ments are subject to the realities of the number of
students that appear in September. Even then,
numbers can change during that first month, re-
quiring changes in the first weeks of school. This is
why principals say class assignments are tempo-
rary during the first part of September.

Children are sometimes unhappy with their
placement and may need parent support to gain
understanding and acceptance. Generally, our
experience is children easily adjust within the first
few weeks, and it is in everyone's best interest
when parents help to facilitate this adjustment.

Home and school support and cooperation in
explaining to children the need for the changes has
shown the most positive results and encourage-
ment for students adapting to a new classroom.

If your child has been reassigned to a new
classroom grouping, please help to make the
transition a positive experience.
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Anaphylaxis is a severe, life-threatening allergic reaction. Reactions are often rapid, and may occur
within seconds of exposure to even the smallest amounts of the allergen. Immediate medical
treatment is required when a reaction occurs.

The Surrey School District strives to keep schools safe for all students and staff. Where there is a
student with a life-threatening allergy, school staff, students and parents work together to make the
school ‘allergy-aware” and prepare a plan to reduce the risk of student exposure to the allergen.

Factors such as the age of a student, organization and layout of the school, and properties of the
allergen are considered in deciding upon the most appropriate action. Ideally, this is achieved
without depriving allergic students of normal interactions or placing unreasonable restrictions on
the activities of other students and staff in the school. Information about the plan is provided to all
staff, students and parents as necessary.

In order to reduce the risk for allergic students, all students and staff are asked to wash their hands
before and after eating. Schools may also ask parents to avoid sending specific food/beverage
products to school in their child’s lunch or snack if there is an anaphylactic student in their child’s
classroom. Alternative ideas for lunches and snacks can be obtained from public health facilities.

The success of an “allergy-aware’ school and the safety of our students are dependent upon the
support and assistance of all staff, students and parents to limit the risk of exposure. Cooperation

and understanding of life-threatening allergies is greatly appreciated.




